
Dear Madame Chair Andrea Salinas and Committee, 

I am a very concerned mother in Salem. I was so emotionally moved by the stories of vaccine injured 
children. I can’t help but fear this will pass despite all the opposition including those 180 of us who didn’t 
get the opportunity to speak and not to mention those who didn’t even know about this because you gave 
us 3 days’ notice during a snow storm!  

My son and I have the MTHFR genetic mutation. Do you know what that means?  A defective MTHFR gene 
creates a vulnerability to disease processes as detoxification is impaired, leaving the body more susceptible 
to oxidative stress, and less tolerant of toxins such as heavy metals. Please learn about this. 

I would like to voice my extreme opposition to HB 3063. HB 3063 is not about being 
pro-vaccine or anti-vaccine or ex-vaccine or anything in between. It is about removing our rights and our 
freedom as parents to make medical decisions for our children.  Vaccine reactions are not rare. If they 
were, why would over $4 billion dollars have been paid out by VAERS to date? Fewer than 1% of vaccine 
reactions are ever reported, per CDC.  
 

This bill not only DEPRIVES my son from public educations but also includes state 
licensed daycare facilities. Its more than just an inconvenience, it’s an assault on our                                             
personal lives and the decisions we make in our home.  

If my son gets kicked out of daycare - I’d have to quit my job, and we can’t survive on one income. HOW 
IS THIS A CHOICE? 
 

My husband and I are Christians and we have strong convictions about our health and what we put into 
our bodies. I feel strongly that the information about vaccines, such as vaccine inserts, should not be 
withheld from parents, and that decisions like vaccinating need to only be between the physician and 
the family. 

I am strongly opposed to abortion. I am strongly opposed to the ingredients and use of aborted fetal cell 
DNA in our vaccines today. Do you know how many vaccines contain aborted fetal cell DNA?  What about 
the monkey kidney cells, calf serum, formaldehyde, polysorbate 80 and the list goes ON?  M E R C U R Y.  
There is increasing scientific information emerging proving that vaccines are not safe for all people. 
Making a statement that everyone, regardless of genetics or health, can receive all vaccines with no risk 
of harm is ignorantly bold. No government should be allowed to force anyone to inject or consume any 
product that carries a significant risk and absolutely no liability to the manufacturer or distributor of the 
product.  Read an actual vaccine insert. Educate yourself fully. Leave medical decisions to be discussed 
between doctor and patient with full informed consent on all procedures, including vaccinations.   
 

Only 2.7% of Oregon school children currently hold a philosophical or religious exemption, meaning that 
scientifically, we already have high community immunity to disease.  

Therefore, there’s no reason to take away parental rights to those using nonmedical exemptions. 
 

If you think that this bill will convince parents to vaccinate their children against their better judgment, 
you’re wrong! We will leave Oregon. Your public schools will lose millions.  
 

PLEASE DON’T PASS THIS BILL. VOTE NO on HB3063! 
Our state believes in medical freedom, not coercion. My child, my choice!  

 
Respectfully, 

Sasha S. Holman 


